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Whenever our younger students lead prayer, we tend to listen more carefully.  This week it was 2C and I loved the way Mrs Clarey and her class 
shared a message around the importance of working together and helping each other.  
 

The ability to collaborate has a real focus in St Patrick’s. It is evidenced in the way students work together in classrooms and it carries through to 
every aspect of our school. Our successes in the Bundaberg Eisteddfod with Choirs and String Ensembles is largely dependent upon the students’ 
ability to work together. Similarly, the success of our Girls Athletics team in the Bundaberg Sports was reliant upon their ability to work with and 
for each other. 
 

Our continued success as a school will demand collaboration from us all, and in business, collaboration has become so important, that you simply 
wouldn’t hire anyone who didn’t have highly developed skills.  Individual talent will only get people so far, after that it is the ability to work with 
others towards a common goal, that will ensure success. Our schools, our businesses and our community all need people who can work together 
and I love seeing this developed in our students. 
 

Best wishes to Amanda and Andrew Modolo 
Today is Amanda’s last day with us before she begins Maternity leave.  We wish her and Andrew all the best as they prepare for the birth of their 
first child.  Jessica Cullinan joins us with 2M next week. 
 

Parent Surveys 
We have about 20% of our parent surveys in now.  The survey is open for another week, so please take the time to complete a survey and let 

us know how we are going, and where we need to go next as a school community. 
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KEY DATES FOR WEEK 5           

 

MONDAY 

 Pupil Free Day 

 NO AFL Auskick 

 

TUESDAY 

 Senior Choir Rehearsal 7.30am 

 Bundaberg Chess Tournament—Walkervale 

 ICAS Mathematics Competition 
 

WEDNESDAY 

 Senior Strings Rehearsal 7.30am 

 Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 6R 

 

THURSDAY 

 Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 6R 

 Honk Musical Rehearsal 3.00 -5.00pm 

FRIDAY 

 QCMF Brisbane 

 No Assembly or Awards 

Next Monday  

13th  

August 

  

Monday 13th August to  

Monday 17th September 

http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/files/2016/Centacare_Group_Programs_Calendar_2016.pdf
http://bundabergcatholic.net.au/newsletter/Current_Bulletin.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/St-Patricks-Catholic-Primary-School-Bundaberg-552393574890558/
http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/index.php/event-calendar
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BUNDABERG DISTRICT PRIMARY ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

There were many memorable student performances at this week’s District Athletics Carnival.  The carnival was held over two days and  was 
thoroughly enjoyed by all who competed, as well as the many parents and grandparents who supported the team, celebrating and witness-
ing the performances and smiles of our competitors.  Thank you to all who represented St Patrick’s, including students, staff & par-
ents.  Your efforts and support contributed to the team’s success. 
 
Individual and Team Results: 
Boys 
Kynan Rogers                   Shot Put 3rd        Discus   3rd 
Sam Card                          Discus   2nd 
Girls 
Charli Anne Trace           100m 1st             200m 4th             Shot Put 1st        Discus 1st  
Summer Card                  Long Jump 1st 

Chaleese Monsen           100m 3rd             Long Jump 1st 
Rose Jensen                     High Jump 2nd    Discus   3rd 
Olivia Klowss                   800m 3rd 
Lucy Hamilton                 200m 4th             Discus 2nd 
Hannah Russo                 High Jump 2nd 
Annie Harris                     Long Jump 2nd 
Bella Rogers                     Shot Put 3rd 

 

Relays 
10yrs Boys:        Jordan Mather, Slade Oberhardt, Nathan Saffioti & Cameron Manski  2nd 
10yrs Girls:         Charli Anne Trace, Michaela Russo, Lily Marschke & Avah McNamarra      1st 
12yrs Girls:         Lucy Hamilton, Hannah Russo, Bella Rogers & Eloise Radley                         1st 
 
Ball Games 
Girls Tunnel Ball 
Leprechauns 2nd:    Eadie Jenner, Olivia Klowss, Annie Harris, Eloise Radley, Charli Thorne, Maisey Wust, Georgia Berry, Ava Leder-

hose, Lily Marschke & Lucy Medlock 
Girls Leader Ball 
Shamrocks 1st:                  Lucy Hamilton, Eadie Jenner, Eloise Radley, Annie Harris, Chaleese Monsen, Hannah Russo & Rose Jensen. 
 

Champion School - 2018 Nell Curran Trophy for Girls Athletics 
At the completion of the District Athletics, our St Patrick’s female athletes were awarded the 2018 Nell Curran Trophy for Girls 
Athletics.  Congratulations to all our female athletes who competed in individual and team events.  Your efforts and determination 
while representing St Patrick’s contributed to this wonderful achievement.  This is the first time St Patrick’s has received this award. 
 

Bundaberg District Athletics Representatives 
Congratulations to the following students who have been selected to represent Bundaberg District at the upcoming Wide Bay Trials to  
be held in Gympie on Wednesday, 29 August.  We wish each student an enjoyable and rewarding experience. 
Kynan Rogers (Discus & Shot Put), Charlie Anne Trace (Shot Put, Discus & 100m), Summer Card (Long Jump), Lucy Hamilton (Multi 
Event & Discus), Hannah Russo (High Jump), Bella Rogers (Shot Put), Sam Card (Discus), Rose Jensen (High Jump & Discus) & Chaleese  
Monsen  ( Long Jump & 100m). 



 

FINANCE NEWS 

Fees 
Term 3 Invoices/Statements were issued 27th July and are due payable 10th August unless you have a payment plan already in 
place.  Please contact the me immediately if you have not received your invoice/statement. 
 
Information for new families and a reminder to existing families…. 
 
Invoice/Statements are emailed to families generally by end of second week of each term and are payable within 14 days unless you have a 
regular payment plan in place.  In order to keep St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School fees to a minimum, it is imperative that all of our ac-
counts are paid on time.  Contact Finance Secretary Maria Davies to establish a payment plan and/or confirm whether you have a direct 
debit plan you wish to amend and/or continue.  For payment by direct debit or credit card, relevant forms are also available on the website 
along with current year schedule of fees and document advising all payment options  http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/enrolment/fees-
charges/ 
  
As statements/invoices are emailed, please ensure correct and up to date addresses or any changes are advised straightaway.  You can also 
update contact information yourself through Parent Lounge any time. 
  
If you have a valid government concession card, please present this to the finance secretary to receive your entitlement of 70% discount on 
tuition fees.  Remember, if you have received a replacement card with a new expiry date, this will need to be sighted, copied and scanned 
at the office in order to ensure you continue to receive this entitlement. 
  
Should you have any queries regarding your account, please contact Finance Secretary Maria Davies 
at spbg_finance@rok.catholic.edu.au or on 4152 1380 or call into the office at any time. 
  
Student Banking 
Student banking is each Monday.   Click on this link https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-banking.html to register your 
child  for student banking. 

 
 

In Term 3, two new reward items from Common-

wealth Bank Super Savers range become available to 

redeem. 

 

 Mighty Boom Handball 

 Heat Reactor Pencils 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/enrolment/fees-charges/
http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/enrolment/fees-charges/
mailto:spbg_finance@rok.catholic.edu.au
https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-banking.html
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QCMF—FRIDAY 17th AUGUST          

This year our Junior and Senior Choirs and Junior and Senior Strings groups will be attending the 28th Annual Queensland Catholic 

Schools and Colleges Music Festival in Brisbane.  The festival will run from Thursday 16th August until Sunday 19th August.  This year all 

of our groups will perform on Friday 17th August.  As in previous years, families have the option of travelling by private car or on the 

bus organised by the school.   

QCMF 2018 Performance Schedule 
 

Friday 17th August  
Villanova College, 24 Sixth Ave, Coorparoo 

St James Church, 165 Old Cleveland Road, Coorparoo 
 
 

 
 

 
Bus and Travel Arrangements 

 
This year we will have two buses leaving St Patrick’s school at 6am. Students and family members are welcome to book seats. The 
buses will leave Brisbane at 4pm.  
 
The venues are in Coorparoo and parking can be very difficult.  Please plan to arrive well ahead of time if you are travelling by car.   
Performances generally last for about 10 minutes, children should be ready to collected or join the audience to watch other groups 15
-20 minutes after their performance start time.  Children are only required for their own performances but are welcome to watch 
other groups with their family. 
 

Uniform Requirements 
 
Junior Choir students will wear their formal school uniform, all other groups wear their performance uniform (supplied by parents) of 

black dress pants, (no tights, leggings or ‘skinny’ pants please), black button-up long sleeved shirt and black socks with a school vest.  

Students who are in Junior Choir as well as Junior Strings, Senior Strings or Senior Choir will wear their black performance uniform for 

all performances. 

 
 

Group  Venue  Arrival at Venue  Performance  

Junior String Ensemble  
Augustine Centre,  

11.00am  12.16pm  
Villanova College  

Junior Choir  St James Church  12.30pm  1.28pm  

Senior String Ensemble  
Augustine Centre,  

1.15pm  2.27pm  
Villanova College  

Senior Choir  St James Church  2.30pm  3.30pm  
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JUNIOR CHESS COMPETITION 
 
The 6th Junior Chess Competition for 2018 will be hosted by the 
Bundaberg Chess Club on Sunday 26th August 2018 at the U3A 
Building on Woongarra St, next to Improvements Gym. The next 
Gardiner Chess competition to determine regional finalists for the 
Interschool State Chess Finals in Brisbane in October 2018, is being 
held next Tuesday 14th August 2018 at Walkervale S.S. 
 
The Sunday Junior Chess competition will commence promptly at 
9.00 am. The morning will consist of 6 rounds of chess plus an ex-
pert chess lesson given by Mr John Harris. Cost will be $7.00 per 
player. Families of 3 or more players for $15.00.  The competition 
should conclude at approximately 12.00 pm. All players need to 
bring a water bottle plus morning tea. 
 
Prizes will be given for 1st, 2nd, 3rd and 4th place, plus 2 x lucky 
door prizes and 2 x prizes for the most interesting chess game. 
Please remember that all chess players accrue points for the Grand 
Prix Chess Prizes at the end of the year with regular attendance. 
 
 For further information please contact John Harris - 
4152 0311 or Elizabeth Harris - 0418686497. 
 
 
 



TERM THREE PLANNER 

WEEK 1  Week 16th July - 20th July      

Monday  No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 5B 

Friday  No Classroom Liturgy      

  Awards Only  10.45am   

WEEK 2 Week 23rd July - 27th July     

Monday  No Parish Mass     

Tuesday SCHOOL PHOTOS     

Wednesday—Thursday  Wednesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 5W 

Friday  Classroom Liturgy  8.45am 2C 

  Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 1B 

WEEK 3 - CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK Week 30th July - 3rd August     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 5P 

Friday 

Catholic Education Week - Open Classrooms 10.00am   

Catholic Education Week - Prayer 10.30am Year 6 

Picnic Lunch on Oval 11.00am   

WEEK 4 Week 6th August - 10th August     

Monday  No Parish Mass     

  Zone Athletics   St Luke's 

Tuesday Zone Athletics   Salter Oval 

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 2C 

Friday  Classroom Liturgy  8.45am 5P 

  Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 1P 

WEEK 5 Week 13th August - 17th August     

Monday  PUPIL FREE DAY     

Tuesday Assembly     

Wednesday—Thursday  Wednesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 6R 

Friday  QCMF  -  No Classroom Liturgy      

  QCMF  -  No Class Assembly and Awards     

WEEK 6 Week 20th August - 24th August     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday Courtyard Prayer 8.40am Prep S 

Wednesday   Courtyard Prayer 8.40am Prep L 

Thursday Courtyard Prayer 8.40am Prep W 

Friday Classroom Liturgy  8.45am 1N 

  Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 3K 

WEEK 7 Week 27th August - 31st August     

Monday Parish Mass   Year 5-6 Year 1 & Prep 

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 6B 

Wednesday Bundaberg Musical Eisteddfod - Senior & Junior Strings and Senior & Junior Choir     

Friday  Fathers Day Liturgy 8.45am Year 2 

  Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 4C 

WEEK 8 Week 3rd September - 7th September     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 6L 

Wednesday - Friday Year 5 Camp Chaverim     

Friday  Classroom Liturgy  9.00am Prep S 

  Class Assembly and Awards 8.45am 4C 

WEEK 9 Week 10th September - 14th September     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 4L 

Friday  Classroom Liturgy  8.45am Prep L 

  Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 3C 

WEEK 10 Week 17th September - 21st September     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 2M 

Wednesday and Thursday  HONK!Jr Musical Performance - Shalom College 6.00pm   

Friday  Classroom Liturgy  8.45am Prep W 

  Awards Only  10.45am   


